

Our ref: A27 Arundel, Comms, Business

Bridge House Walnut Tree Close Guildford GU1 4LZ

Tel: 0300 123 5000 17 August 2017

Dear Nick Herbert MP,

A27 Arundel Bypass: Have Your Say

We are holding a public consultation about the A27 Arundel Bypass scheme between **Tuesday 22 August and Monday 16 October 2017.**

In line with the Government's 2015 Road Investment Strategy, Highways England has committed to replacing the existing single carriageway road with a dual carriageway bypass, linking together the two existing dual carriageway sections. The proposals aim to improve traffic flow, relieve congestion, increase safety, improve accessibility, boost local economic growth and minimise the impact on the environment.

We are writing to you as we are interested to hear what local businesses think about our proposals. We would like to invite you to a <u>business exhibition</u> on <u>Wednesday 20</u>
<u>September 2017</u> to show you the proposals and ask for your views.

Please join us on 20 September 2017 at Fontwell Park Racecourse – Premier Grandstand, Fontwell Avenue, Fontwell, Arundel, BN18 0SX between <u>8:30am and</u> 10:30am.

If you are unable to come, you may wish to visit one of our public consultation events listed below.

Public consultation events

Date	Location	Address	Time
Tuesday 22 August	Arundel Town Hall	Maltravers Street, Arundel, BN18 9AP	4pm to 8pm
Thursday 31 August	Arundel Town Hall	Maltravers Street, Arundel, BN18 9AP	2pm to 8pm
Tuesday 5 September	Cathedral Centre	London Road, Arundel, BN18 9AY	2pm to 8pm
Saturday 9 September	The White Swan	16 Chichester Road, Arundel, BN18 0AD	10am to 2pm
Tuesday 19 September	Look & Sea Centre	63-65 Surrey Street, Littlehampton, BN17 5AW	2pm to 8pm
Wednesday 27 September	Littlehampton Town Council – Manor House	Church Street, Littlehampton, BN17 5EW	2pm to 8pm
Thursday 5 October	Fontwell Park Racecourse – Premier Grandstand	Fontwell Avenue, Fontwell, Arundel, BN18 0SX	2pm to 8pm
Saturday 14 October	Cathedral Centre	London Road, Arundel, BN18 9AY	10am to 5pm

At the public consultation events, we will be displaying a range of information and copies of the consultation brochure and questionnaire, various background reports and supporting information will be available. You will be able to learn more about the proposals and gather

more information about the possible benefits and impacts. Members of our project team will be available to discuss any queries that you may have.

Locations to collect consultation material:

Copies of the brochure and the questionnaire will also be available at the following locations throughout the consultation period:

Location	Address	
Arundel Town Council	Arundel Town Hall, Maltravers Street, Arundel, BN18 9AP	
Arundel Library	2 Surrey Wharf, Arundel, BN18 9DW	
Littlehampton Library	Maltravers Road, Littlehampton, BN17 5NA	
Angmering Library	Arundel Road, Angmering, Littlehampton, BN16 4JS	
Rustington Library	Claigmar Road, Rustington, Littlehampton, BN16 2NL	
East Preston Library	The Street, East Preston, Littlehampton, BN16 1JJ	
Bognor Regis Library	69 London Road, Bognor Regis, PO21 1DE	
West Sussex County Council Mobile Library: Community Mobile	For times and locations, see: www.westsussex.gov.uk/libraries/using-library-services/mobile-	
1 - Routes 3 & 4A	<u>libraries</u>	

From 22 August the A27 Arundel Bypass website will have key information about the proposals, including the brochure, online questionnaire, various background reports and supporting information, which you may wish you share with your employees and/or networks. Please visit: www.highways.gov.uk/a27arundel

How to respond

The closing date for responses is **11.59pm on 16 October 2017**. You can complete the questionnaire and:

- Post it to FREEPOST A27 ARUNDEL free of charge
- Return it to us at one of the consultation events
- Submit it online at: www.highways.gov.uk/a27arundel.

If you have any general queries, please contact the Highways England Information Line on 0300 123 5000 (local rate), or email <u>A27ArundelBypass@highwaysengland.co.uk</u>.

This consultation is an opportunity for you to comment on the future direction of the scheme, as we will review and consider all comments received. We look forward to hearing from you via the questionnaire and meeting you in person at the consultation events.

Yours faithfully,

Alan Feist

Programme Leader, A27 Arundel bypass

Highways England